
 

 

 

Notice                               

 October 5, 2020 

Nomura Securities Co., Ltd 

Global Research Division, 

Financial Engineering & Technology Research Center 

Index Operations Dept. 

 
 
NOMURA Crude Oil Short Index announcement 
 

 

Nomura Index Operations Department announces to discontinue the NOMURA Crude Oil Short Index with 

effect from November 30, 2020. If there are any request to use the index after December 1, 2020, please 

take contact to a following contact information. 

 

We sincerely appreciate the long-term support of our users and apologize for any inconvenience this may 

cause. 

 

 

End of announcement. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact: 

Nomura Securities Co., Ltd. 

Financial Engineering & Technology Research Center 

Index Operations Dept. 

E-mail: idx_mgr@jp.nomura.com 

Tel：+81-(0)3-6703-3986 

mailto:idx_mgr@jp.nomura.com

